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SAW 363 0254796 2024.11.18 JC  
 

November 19, 2024 

State of Alabama                            via email:permitsmail@adem.alabama.gov 
Department of Environmental Management  

RE: Coastal Zone Management Area, Consistency Review/Determination Request 
 Texas Eastern Transmission, LP 
 Decommissioning in Place of 16-inch pipeline (Segment No. 1475) 
 Main Pass Area Blocks 7, 18, 93-95, 102 and 103, Gulf of Mexico, Outer Continental Shelf 

Dear Madame/Sir, 
 
On behalf of our client, Texas Eastern Transmission, LP (TETLP), we are hereby submitting a Consistency 
Review/Determination Request for the above referenced activities located in the Outer Continental Shelf, 
of the Gulf of Mexico. Attached with the request are location information, drawings and other supporting 
information which details the location and anticipated work. 
 
TETLP would like to undertake the following activities: decommissioning in place (DIP) of existing 16-inch 
pipeline (PSN 1475) and decommission by removal a 497-foot long 16-inch jumper pipeline (S-8194) 
(Project) on TETLP (dba Enbridge) Main Pass Area TETLP 40-B-3 System located in Main Pass Area Blocks 7, 
18, 93-95,102 and 103(Project Area).  Prior to DIP, the 16-inch pipeline (PSN 1475) would be pigged free of 
hydrocarbons and filled with sea water. The DIP 16-inch pipeline would be plugged, jetted down and 
covered with sand/cement bags. 
 
The subject pipeline crosses a shipping fairway and is located in an identified Significant Sediment 
Resource Area (SSRA); therefore, TETLP hereby requests a consistency review of the proposed 
decommission in-place.  The proposed activities occur offshore of Louisiana, although the State of 
Alabama territorial waters and coastline is in proximity to the Project.  
 
Please remit the Coastal Zone Management Consistency Fee invoice to me. 
 
Should you have additional questions regarding this Consistency Review/Determination Request, or if 
additional information is required, please contact me 225-590-3995 (office), 337-303-3854 (cell) or by 
email at jude.comeaux@powereng.com.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
POWER Engineers, Inc. 

 
Jude M. Comeaux 
Senior Project Manager – Environmental 
 
Attachments: Project related supporting documents  


